
Notice:  GP Internal Entity Changes – U.S. Consumer Products 
 
 
Effective January 1, 2022, Georgia-Pacific Consumer Operation LLC (“GP Consumer Ops”) is 
undergoing an internal restructuring to more accurately reflect how we organize and operate eight (8) of 
our consumer products mills. Rest assured, we value our relationships with our suppliers, and business will 
continue as usual.  
 
For the most part, it’s unlikely suppliers will experience any impact. However, there may be a change to 
the GP Consumer Ops entity indicated on Purchase Orders issued for goods, equipment, and services at the 
eight (8) mills below beginning January 1, 2022.  Regardless, suppliers need only ensure, as always, 
that the GP legal entity indicated on the invoice and any related documentation for these eight (8) 
mills, including without limitation, any U.S. customs documentation, mirrors the GP legal entity on 
the corresponding Purchase Order.  
 

IMPACTED FACILITY NEW ENTITY NAME 
Naheola, Alabama Georgia-Pacific Naheola LLC 
Crossett, Arkansas Georgia-Pacific Crossett LLC 
Palatka, Florida Georgia-Pacific Palatka LLC 
Savannah River (Rincon), Georgia Georgia-Pacific Savannah River LLC 
Port Hudson, Louisiana Georgia-Pacific Port Hudson LLC 
Muskogee, Oklahoma Georgia-Pacific Muskogee LLC 
Wauna, Oregon Georgia-Pacific Wauna LLC 
Green Bay, Wisconsin (Broadway Mill only) Georgia-Pacific Broadway LLC 

 
One area that may have a minimal impact on your company is the obtaining of sales tax exemption 
certificates from the new legal entities.  If you make tax exempt sales, please contact your GP account 
contact to request new sales tax exemption certificates.  The certificates you receive will be dependent on 
the number of Impacted Facilities your company sells to and the number of states to which your company 
ships its product. 
 
Similarly, going forward, please use the mail, e-mail and fax number indicated in the “Bill to Information” 
section of the Purchase Order. Should you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to reach out to 
the GP contact listed on the face of the Purchase Order.  
 
GP values our relationships with suppliers and appreciates your attention to this notice to ensure your 
documentation reflects the restructuring. 


